
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Design a Walk to School Badge 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who entered the óDesign a Walk to 
School Badgeô competition.  Three entries were chosen to 

go forward into the main competition and have been sent off to the competition 
organisers, Living Streets.  The entries chosen were completed by Al-Amin in    
Ireland class; Vaishnavi in Argentina class and Sapphire in Spain class.  The final 
winners will be announced by Living Streets in May.  Good luck to our entries! 

Using Brampton Park during lunchtimes 

Now that the weather is beginning to improve, we are starting to use the park again 
to take the pressure off the playground so the children have more space to run 
about.  This is a polite reminder that a perimeter using cones is set up to give the 
children a clear boundary and members of the public too.  Please respect the fact 
that when your children are playing in the park, they are still óin schoolô and that 
unless you are wearing a visitorsô badge, you should not go into the childrenôs play 
area to speak with your child or give them a cuddle as we have responsibility for 
safeguarding all children. 

Litter 

We try hard to keep the school looking tidy.  However, we are such a large school 
and there are hundreds of adults and children in the playground at the beginning 
and especially the end of the day, which means there is often a lot of litter left once 
the playground clears.  Please make sure that if you drop litter you pick it up and 
place it in one of the many bins provided.  Many thanks.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Reid 

.ǊŀƳǇǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

 

WƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ƻǳǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ 
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Dates for your diary 

Monday 20th March 2017 

¶ PMLD visit to the British Museum 

¶ Year 4 History off the page work-
shop-Bangladesh & India 

Tuesday 21st March 2017 

¶ Year 1 visit to Epping Forest-
England & Wales 

¶ France visit to Tesco Farm-to-Fork 

Wednesday 22nd March 2017 

¶ Year 4 History off the page work-
shop-China & Tibet 

¶ Germany visit to Tesco Farm-to-
Fork 

Thursday 23rd March 2017 

¶ Nursery, Reception & Year 1    
Fluoride treatment 

Friday 24th March 2017 

¶ Year 1 visit to Epping Forest-
Ireland & Scotland 

Saturday 25th March 2017 

¶ Visit to La Cala Primary school 
Benidorm returns 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 

This weekendôs BTHL 17th / 18th / 19th March  
 

In our assemblies this week we have been thinking about preparing 
for Red Nose Day on Friday 24th March and we have been learning 

about where the money we raise is spent. 
 

Why is it important to ensure that all children get access to a good 
education?   

Notice 

Please be advised from the 1st April 

2017 the cost of Breakfast Club will 

increase to Ã2 per day 



 

 bŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ¦ǇǇŜǊ tƘŀǎŜ 
 ¸ŜŀǊ п 

Year 4 Birthdays  

This week we celebratedé   

Jamal, Hasnatou & Husainatou  

 

  

 

 

This week in Year 4 we have been learning 

about fractions. We discussed what fractions 

are in different contexts, before finding       

equivalent fractions and learning how to       

simplify them. The children have used visual 

representations to help support their             

understanding, such as fraction walls and    

number lines. They have worked in                

collaboration with peers to develop their under-

standing through discussion, using key vocabu-

lary to unpick various concepts.  Ask your child 

to explain what an equivalent fraction is and 

how we know when two fractions are equiva-

lent. 

In English, we have continued to read Varjak 

Paw which we are really enjoying.  We have 

continued learning about different text types 

this week focusing on diary entries based 

around our inferences of the characters. The 

children have used words, phrases and the ac-

tions of a character to understand more about 

them.  Ask your child to tell you about the gen-

tleman in the story based on evidence they 

have read.  

 

Year 4 also celebrated book week this half term by reading with their buddy class (a reception class). This 

was an exciting session for the children because they were able to spend time enjoying reading and sharing 

stories with the younger children in school.  

In science we have been learning about human impact we have in our local community.  The children have 

developed a good understanding of how we can contribute by not littering and through regular recycling. The 

children were really engaged and wanted to learn more about how to help improve their local community and 

make a positive change. 
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             !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ  
         06/03/2017 - 10/03/2017 

 

Term time leave: 
 
 

Changes in the law mean that the Headteacher no longer 

has discretion to allow pupils to take term time leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you will 

receive a fine of Ã60 per child per parent if paid within  21 

days.  This means that the mum will be fined Ã60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined Ã60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance and              

punctuality. They look at persistent absence and lateness. 

If your child has attendance of 90% or less they are 

deemed persistent absences and we are asked to follow 

this up and refer to the Local Authority who could take 

you to court. At court, the penalty is either a very large fi-

ne of up to Ã2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they are 

very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT OF 

SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait until 

the holidays.            

 Miss Anjum - Attendance Officer 

All student's attendance is expected to be  maintained at 

100% and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Well done to Japan who have the highest         

attendance of 100%! 

I have highlighted Bulgaria PM classôs               

attendance as being far too low. 

Please remember to send your child to school 

every day. 

Class ҈ !ǧŜƴŘ 

Albania Nursery AM 97.7 

Cyprus Nursery AM 96 

Bulgaria Nursery PM 87.5 

Denmark Nursery PM 91.2 

Estonia 94.7 

France 94.3 

Germany 99 

Hungary 96.6 

England 97.1 

Ireland 98 

Scotland 98.7 

Wales 93.8 

Belgium 96 

Italy 99 

Poland 98.7 

Spain 95.9 

Ghana 96.7 

Namibia 99.3 

South Africa 95 

Zimbabwe 99 

Bangladesh 98.7 

China 97.9 

India 99.3 

Tibet 91.9 

Australia 95.5 

Japan 100 

Madagascar 97.2 

New Zealand 94.7 

Argentina 96.8 

Brazil 99.3 

Chile 95 

Peru 96.6 

Totals 96.7 



The Greatfield Spring Market returns, with a huge array 

of stalls selling handmade gifts, cards, plants, jams, chut-

neys & pickles and much much more. You can have a 

cup of tea and (homemade) cake or lunch, and chat with 

your neighbours in our friendly cafe. The Market will be 

held on Saturday 25th March at St George and St Eth-

elbert's Church, Burford Road E6 3NQ between 11 am 

and 2 pm. 

Greatfield Market Team 
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